
 
 

                                                           WWW.UCBASSCLUB.ORG 

                                                          October……2014 

CALL TO ORDER:  President Harvey Holmes called meeting to order at 7:30 

GUEST IN ATTENDANCE :   

 NEW MEMBER(S):  

SECRETARY REPORT/NEWSLETTER: The September meeting minutes were filed and 

accepted. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Report was read, and accepted. 

Treasurer's Report 
 

September 2014 
Treasurer's Report: Sept. 2014 BANK PETTY CASH 

Balance Forward   $17,561.72 $60.00 

Total Income: $0.00 $0.00 

Total Expenses $3,410.00 $0.00 

Ending Balance  $14,186.72     $60.00 

 

Tournament Report : Falcon Lake, Sept. 13 - 14th, 2014 

Division: Place: Name: 
No. of 

Fish: 
Weight: 

Open 1st Doug Friesenhahn 6 22.95 

 2nd Walter Vestal 6 22.82 

 3rd Scott Hutzler 6 22.63 

Ladies 1st Jenny Mergele 6 17.44 

 2nd Rhonda Kosub 4 10.30 

Jr. Boys         

Jr. Girls     

Heavy Team  Doug Friesenhahn/Clinton Kosub 12 40.61 

Heavy Couple  Jenny and Jeff Mergele 12 39.65 

Big Bass  Steve Connelley  8.17 

28 Members -- 116 total fish for  347.76 Pounds 

http://www.ucbassclub.org/


 
 

Walter Vestal won the Big Bass Pot…with a 7.72. 

Doug and Clint fished the Tigers, Pierce’s Cove, and the Valeno with a Dirty Sanchez 

swimbait. 

Walter threw a crankbait and flipped hardwoods in the Valeno with a watermelon red 

brush hog….he dipped the tail. 

Scott fished a small island in the Tigers, mainly with a 1/2oz. Carolina rig. 

Rhonda fished rocky points in the Tigers. 

Jenny and Jeff were not present, so I have no info at this time. 

Steve fished the south end at the cisterns north of State Park cove, and some rock 

houses in deeper water.  His Big Bass was caught in 10 ft. of water off of one of the 

houses…he used a 6XD crankbait Sexy Shad. 

 

 

Next Tournament  is at  Lake LBJ – Nov. 8 - 9th  2014  …5 fish limit…Start time is 5AM 

both days.  Weigh – in Sat. @ 4PM, Sun. @ 2PM ....at the McNair Park ramp. 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS:  

 

 Steve Connelley thanked everyone who helped and/or attended the Club picnic at his house on 

Sept. 20th. 

 

New Business : 

 

The annual METRO City Tournament was held on October 4 – 5th, 2014 at Falcon Lake.  And 

we are proud to announce that this year’s Winner was UCBC !!!   Details will be shared at the 

November meeting.  The weigh-ins went very smoothly….Thanks, in part, to Stan Foltz, Louise 

and Bumpy Jurica who volunteered at the weih-ins.  Thanks, Scott Hutzler, for all the computer 

work that you provided.  (other volunteers??? Let me know!!!)  We had a productive team 

meeting after the dinner Saturday night!  Way to work as a TEAM!!! 

----- --- ----- --- ----- --- ----- --- ----- --- ----- --- ----- --- ----- --- ----- --- ----- --- ----- --- ----- 

 

So far, only one letter has been turned in to nominate someone for Sportsman (person) of the 

Year.  If you want to nominate someone, contact Harvey Holmes.  Letters are to be read at the 

November Meeting, and a vote will be taken. 

 

 

Kris Hunter’s Father passed away on Oct. 4th.  Please keep her family in your prayers.  A card 

from the Club will be sent to her. 

 

 

John Miller is giving every dues-paying member and Life member an early Christmas gift… 

A jar of his delicious Hot-Pepper Pickles!  If you have not received your jar, yet, you will have 

to attend the November meeting to get yours.  Thanks, John.  (Please Return the Jar after you 

finish the pickles….they can be re-used to give away more pickles!!!) 

 

 



 
 

Discussion was held concerning having a “Holiday” Party for the club sometime before 

Christmas, possibly as early as November.  The date will be determined next month.  Gabe 

Gawlik offered to host it at his place. 

 

METRO REPORT:   
1. Meeting was attended by Charlie Sievers, Jr. , Bumpy Jurica, and Scott Hutzler, and was 

held on Sept. 17th, 2014 

2. Preparations for the METRO City Tournament are finalized. 

3. Each Club is asked to provide a Door Prize worth at least $25.00….UCBC has already 

fulfilled that responsibility. 

4. Next meeting is Wed. October 15th at 7:30 @ Universal City VFW. 

 

 

TABC REPORT:   
 

Ed Calderone is stepping down as TABC President.  A meeting will be held at Bass Pro Shop in 

San Antonio  on Sunday December 14th starting at 10:00AM to take nominations for TABC 

Officers. 

 

The State Tournament was held at Toledo Bend on the last weekend of September.  Our Top 8 

Team placed 14th out of 27 teams.  They shared some of the stories about the weekend….if 

you’re ever at Toledo Bend, some of our Top 8 members would recommend that you steer clear 

of having dinner at the Fin and Feather Restaurant. 

     The Hemphill High School Bass Club members provided a lot of help at the weigh-ins. 

 

Miscellaneous :  

 

The Club Secretary will send a Letter of Thanks to James Bendele of Falcon Lake and Tackle for 

all his help with the METRO Tournament. 

 

UCBC website is currently down.  Scott has been attempting to contact the company responsible 

for the web-site but is “running into a Brick Wall”. 

 

Bumpy Jurica posed the following question, “How can we increase attendance at our meetings?” 

 

Chris Bowman would like to fish at LBJ.  If anyone needs a fishing partner, E-mail him at 

chrisbowman45@gmail.com 

 
 

 
 

The Meeting Adjourned at 8:27 

 

Charlie Sievers, Jr. 

UCBC Secretary 


